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 As the Tennessee General Assembly approaches the end of its 2025 legislative session, lawmakers 

are working diligently to wrap up their legislative priorities.  With adjournment expected within 

the next few weeks, the pace has accelerated to ensure that key bills and budget items are addressed 

on time.  

 

One major step in the finalization process involves the closure of legislative committees and 

subcommittees.  House Government Operations, House Private Acts Committee, House State and 

Local, and House and Senate Finance, Ways & Means Committees are scheduled to meet next 

week.  These bodies will work through remaining legislation in efforts to bring bills to the floor 

for final discussion.  

 

Simultaneously, budget finalization is a top priority.  Next week, both the Senate and House 

Finance Committees are set to take up a slate of budget-related bills as they continue shaping the 

state’s fiscal plan.  Lawmakers will review proposals covering department funding, capital 

projects, and potential adjustments to revenue measures.  To accelerate deliberation, the House has 

passed the “flow motion” allowing a fluid process to work through remaining legislation.  This 

motion in tandem with additional floor sessions for both the Senate and the House will ensure all 

bills are heard within a timely and efficient fashion. 


